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NOTES FOR AREA REPRESENTATIVES

You have received these briefing notes as one of the governors representing your school governing body at the School Governor Area Briefings. They are intended to ‘signpost’ those issues your governing body may need or wish to address in the Autumn Term 2015.
You are not intended to be an expert on all these matters but to have information which enables you to draw them to the attention of your colleague governors.  There will be an opportunity to ask questions on items included here at the briefing meetings on June 15 at Future House or 16 at Eastwood Primary, both at 6.30pm  
These notes are printed so that they can be detached and separated as individual documents.

Please feel free to copy any of them so you can give a copy of the appropriate note to the Chair of any committee or a particular governor with responsibility for the matter it outlines.  
Most briefing notes identify a person to contact if your governing body needs further information or advice. 
The production of these notes is one of the services provided by the School Governor Service to all schools in the District. Thank you for the work you do in support of your school and its children.

Clive Linnett
Head of School Governance & Workforce Development 
Tel: (01274) 385629 Fax: (01274) 385983
E-mail school.governor@bradford.gov.uk
BRIEFING NOTE 1
Governing Body Agenda Items for the Autumn Term

Items in bold are statutory requirements

	First Meeting
	Elect Chair and Vice Chair (dependant on agreed cycle)
	Sept/Oct

	
	Appoint Governor Briefing Representatives
	

	
	Declaration of Pecuniary Interest - Completion
	

	
	Register of business interests unless already completed during the Autumn Term, including information to be included on the school website. Please see briefing note 2
	

	
	Review Membership of Committees, including Pupil Discipline, Staff Dismissal & Staff Appeals and Admissions Committee (if the school is an admissions authority)
	

	
	Agree, or agree a process for, the appointment of Committee Chairs and Clerks
	

	
	Agree Committee Remits
	

	
	Agree code of conduct for members of the Governing Body
	

	
	Agree programme of meetings (including committees) for the coming year, if not already undertaken in the Summer term.
	

	
	Appoint governors for Child Protection, SEND and Looked After Children 
	

	
	Agree process for reporting-back by named governors 
	

	
	Review and evaluate previous year’s work. Set objectives for governing body for the year and agree report to be posted on the school website
	

	
	Agree arrangements for the evaluation of the Headteacher’s performance including the engagement of an external adviser.
	

	
	Approve Appraisal Policy & Capability Procedures (must be done annually)
	

	
	Head teacher’s Written Report (or at second meeting)
	

	
	Draw up programme for Governing Body training
	

	
	If the school is an admissions authority consult on admissions policy for next school year. 
	

	
	Receive report on 1st Quarter Budget, unless already taken.
	

	Second Meeting
	Review public examination results / national tests
	Nov/Dec 

	
	Evaluate effectiveness of the use of Pupil Premium funding 2013-14 and adapt planning for 2014-15 as necessary. Ensure website is updated.
	

	
	Refer to the relevant Committee the evaluation of the Pupil Premium report for continued monitoring in the current school year.
	

	
	Agree targets for KS2, KS3, KS4 (where applicable)
	

	
	Agree attendance targets
	

	
	Agree programme and process for review of policies.
	

	
	Commence consultation on and set holidays for (2016-17)
	

	
	Initiate review School Development/Improvement Plan and agree processes for ongoing review and evaluation.
	

	
	Report from Governor Briefing
	


Other items which should be discussed on a regular/planned basis:
· Monitor School Development/Improvement Plan

· Write new policies/review existing policies and agree review schedule
· Reports from Committees 
· Governors’ visits to school

· Governor development and training (to include succession planning for any governors whose term is coming to an end) 

· Reports from governors who have attended training and discussion of its implications for the work of the governing body
· Induction of new governors

School Governance & Workforce Development 

Tel: (01274) 385629 Fax: (01274) 385983            
E-mail school.governor@bradford.gov.uk
BRIEFING NOTE 2
Information about Governors that must or should be published online

From 1 September 2015, governing bodies will be under a duty to publish on their website their register of interests. This includes any business interests of the Headteacher.

For all governors, and for associate members the information published should include the following information:

· The relevant business interests of governors

· Details of any other educational establishments they govern

· Any relationships between governors and members of the school staff including spouses, partners and relatives


The DfE has confirmed that this register does not need to include the Clerk.
The Governor’s Handbook makes clear that governors hold an important public office and their identity should be known to their school and wider communities. Governing bodies should therefore publish on their website information about their members.

Governing bodies should, at a minimum, publish for each governor:

· His/her name

· His/her category of governor

· Which body appoints him/her

· His/her term of office

· The names of any committees the governor serves on

· Details of any positions of responsibility the governor holds (such as chair or vice-chair of the governing body or membership of a committee of the governing body)

The guidance states that governing bodies should also publish this information for associate members, and make it clear whether associate members have voting rights on any of the committees they serve on.
Governing bodies should make it clear in their code of conduct that this information will be published on their governors and, where applicable, their associate members. 

Any governor failing to reveal information to enable the governing body to fulfil their responsibilities may be in breach of the code of conduct and as a result be bringing the governing body into disrepute. In such cases the governing body should consider suspending the governor.
Academy Trusts have to publish their annual accounts on their website by the end of January following the financial year to which the accounts relate and these annual accounts must include details of the academy trust's governance arrangements in the form of a governance statement.

In addition the Information Commissioner’s Office has produced a list of the information that a school should publish and this includes minutes, agendas and supporting documents unless they can rightly be declared confidential. 

Here is a suggested template for the Register which contains both the mandatory business interests and the recommended additional information about governors.

	Name

	
	
	
	

	Type of Governor

	
	
	
	

	Appointed by


	
	
	
	

	Term of Office

	
	
	
	

	Committee membership

	
	
	
	

	Any special roles or chairing responsibilities

	
	
	
	

	Other educational institutions

at which a governor

	
	
	
	

	Business Interests and Date notified

	
	
	
	

	Relationship to any member of the school staff including spouses, partners or relatives


	
	
	
	


BRIEFING NOTE 3
Cost Pressures within School and Academy Budgets
Governing Bodies of maintained schools have now agreed their 2015/16 budgets and have considered their financial positions up to March 2018. Academies will have received funding statements and guidance directly from the Education Funding Agency. 

Within our guidance for maintained schools, the Authority has given a strong warning that schools will find their budget setting processes during 2015-18 to be challenging. A summary of the basis of this warning was presented to the Schools Forum on 11 March (Forum papers can be accessed via the Council’s meetings and minutes website). This matter was subsequently covered by the Telegraph and Argus. The financial pressure within the education system has also caught the attention of national press. 
At local level, in summary, the Authority’s analysis indicates that the average pressure on expenditure in schools in Bradford is 3% in the 2015/16 financial year and a further 4.5% in the 2016/17 financial year; 7.5% across 2 years. The profile of this pressure is different for academies on an academic year basis. Nationally, the Institute of Fiscal Studies predicts a 12% total pressure over the lifetime of the new Parliament.

This pressure is the result of ‘cash flat’ funding settlements, whilst at the same time the cost of salaries is increasing significantly, in particular as a result of changes to the employer’s contribution to pension schemes and, from April 2016, additional costs associated with employer’s National Insurance contributions. The Authority’s guidance explains these pressures in more detail. The figures on pressure quoted above are prior to consideration of the impact of funding changes, in particular reductions in Minimum Funding Guarantee Protection, Post 16 Funding Protection and in the Education Services Grant allocations received by academies. These reductions will affect individual schools and academies differently and may significantly increase their levels of budget challenge. 
All this may not come as a surprise; you are likely to have already identified this pressure in your 2015-18 budget deliberations. We would expect all schools and academies now to look closely at their budgets for 2016/17 and 2017/18. 
2016/17 is the year in which the significant increases in salary costs have full year impact. You may take the view that you have adequate carry forward balances to meet the increased costs, short term, in 2015/16. However, certainly where your budget drafts indicate a large in year deficit in 2016/17 and beyond, governors should consider now what action may need to be taken to remain financially secure. If this action includes potential restructures for staffing or curriculum delivery, these can take time to develop, consult on and implement.
The financial climate, and its implications, is clearly an issue that the Schools Forum, the Partnerships and the Local Authority will continue to discuss on a regular basis. If you would like to further discuss the financial climate, or your own school’s budget, please contact:-

Andrew Redding

Business Advisor - Schools
Tel: 01274 432678
E-mail andrew.redding@bradford.gov.uk 
BRIEFING NOTE 4
Implementation of a living wage in schools

The benefits for employers of paying a living wage have been clearly identified. Nationally, 115 local authorities have implemented a living wage with a further 13 having made a firm commitment. Regionally, Barnsley, Calderdale, Doncaster, Kirklees (from 1 April 15), North East Lincolnshire, Rotherham, Scarborough, Sheffield, Wakefield and York pay a living wage. The West Yorkshire Combined Authority Lower Paid Workers Group has produced a Living Wage Charter to which the 5 West Yorkshire Councils (Bradford, Calderdale, Kirklees, Leeds, Wakefield) and York Council have given their backing. Plans are being made for the implementation of the charter entitled “No Silver Bullet – Doing more to support our lower paid workers.” The charter contains 10 recommendations, one of which is the introduction of the current level of living wage hourly rate

Bradford Council has committed to the implementation of a living wage for non-schools Council staff from mid-2015/16, subject to consultation with staff and trade unions about implementation. The current living wage rate is £7.85 per hour. Please note that implementation of this does not commit the Council to pay any future increases in living wage rate; such decisions will be considered in the annual budget consultation and setting processes. 

The Council has also resolved to engage in appropriate discussion and consultation with schools about the implications for schools staff with a view to the implementation of a similar measure. The broad categories of types of employees that would be affected are: administrative staff, catering staff, cleaning staff, premises staff, lunchtime supervisors, teaching assistants, other support staff. Casual workers should also receive this living wage.
For pay equality reasons, where the Council implements a £7.85 per hour living wage rate for non-school staff, community and voluntary controlled schools would be required to implement this. This is because, for these schools, the Council is the employer. All other types of maintained school (voluntary aided, trust and foundation) and academies, and other providers (including Further Education settings) would not be required per se to implement this, as Bradford Council is not the employer. However, there potentially would be a ‘moral’ pressure to do so, and also ‘market forces’ may necessitate this. The Council anticipates that schools will also wish to implement this policy.

This matter was discussed at the Schools Forum on 20 May 2015 and a letter asking for further feedback from schools was published immediately after this. The report presented to the Schools Forum can be found on Bradford Schools Online (document reference EN). The report identifies the key elements that schools and other stakeholders may wish to consider in providing feedback to the Executive, in particular:

· This policy would be implemented within existing values of delegated budgets.

· Dependent upon how this is implemented, there may be a knock on cost to pay enhancements such as overtime and shift allowances. Schools will need clear guidance on the implications and implementation.

· There potentially may also be knock-on implications to differentials in pay for staff with supervisory responsibilities who are currently paid below, or slightly more than, the £7.85 per hour rate. This would need to be carefully considered, especially in community and voluntary controlled schools, where individual schools must not, for pay equality reasons, vary from the Council’s agreed pay and grading structure. Schools will need clear guidance and support in implementing this correctly.
The Council’s Executive meets in June to further consider this matter. Following the Executive’s meeting, the Council will continue to consult and work with schools on the implementation of this living wage. 

Andrew Redding

Business Advisor - Schools
Tel: 01274 432678

E-mail andrew.redding@bradford.gov.uk 
BRIEFING NOTE 5
DBS and Recruitment - exciting new developments – Pact HR

In response to feedback from schools Pact HR are pleased to announce the impending launch of our new Pact HR DBS Online system.  This system has a much more streamlined process, incorporating tracking and result information streamed directly to your school’s authorised user.  
We will be implementing this before the summer break with a cross section of pilot schools, with a view to a complete roll out to all our customers in the autumn term. 
We will be embarking on a comprehensive schedule of training sessions at the beginning of the autumn term and invitations will be sent shortly to business managers and administrators to attend.

This comes in addition to changes to our recruitment website “Prospectsonline”, which has been given a fresh new look and additional features, including the option to promote your school with your own individual profile page. 

HR School Support – New System Launch

Pact HR has recently launched a new HR School Support Online system. The system  is an E Form which can be accessed via the PACT HR website and will enable Business Managers and Administrators to submit information regarding new starters, leavers, contractual amendments and extensions through an intelligent form process, quickly, easily and securely.

Pact HR
Brittania House

Tel: 01274 435397
BRIEFING NOTE 6
                                                                    Department for Education 
 Sanctuary Buildings 
Great Smith Street Victoria

London

SW1P 3BT

Tel: 0207 340 8387

Date: 27 March 2015
To Directors of Children’s Services  
in local authorities in England ,and 

all Regional School 

Commissioners 
Dear Colleague 

SAFEGUARDING PUPILS FROM EXTREMISM AND RADICALISATION 

In response to recommendations in the Peter Clarke report on schools in Birmingham, the Department for Education (DfE) has recently increased its capacity and expertise in counter-extremism, through an expansion of its Due Diligence and Counter Extremism Group (DDCEG), of which I have been appointed the Director. 
I am writing to draw your attention to some of the support available to schools to help them safeguard pupils from the risks of extremism and radicalisation. These risks have been brought into sharp focus by recent reports of school-aged children travelling to Syria. You may be aware that DfE is carrying out a review of schools where we have evidence of links to people who may have travelled to Syria, and I also thought it would be helpful to explain something about the purpose of the review. 
Schools have a vital role to play in protecting pupils from the risks of extremism and radicalisation, a role which will be underpinned by the new duty in the Counter-Terrorism and Security Act 2015 “to have due regard to the need to prevent people from being drawn into terrorism”, due to come into force on 1 July. Keeping children safe from these risks is a safeguarding matter and should be approached in the same way as safeguarding children from other risks. We nevertheless recognise that schools need advice and support to carry out effective counter-extremism work. In the first instance, schools can seek help from the local authority and the local police. Local authorities are vital to all aspects of Prevent work and it is the role of the Local Safeguarding Children Board to co-ordinate what is done by local agencies for the purposes of safeguarding and promoting the welfare of children in their local area. In some priority local authority areas, Home Office fund dedicated Prevent co-ordinators to work with communities and organisations, including schools. 
Parents who have concerns about their children may look to schools as a trusted source of advice on how to keep their children safe from these risks. In addition to materials produced by local authorities and the police – such as the new “Prevent Tragedies” online campaign launched by the Police (http://www.preventtragedies.co.uk/) - there are online resources produced by civil society groups which provide valuable advice, for example ‘Families Matter’ (http://www.familiesmatter.org.uk/), (run by Families Against Stress and Trauma). You may wish to alert schools to these resources. 

Schools may also wish to be aware that as part of the increased support that DDCEG is able to provide for schools, we have recently launched a dedicated telephone helpline (020 7340 7264) to enable school staff and governors to raise concerns relating to extremism directly and in confidence. We would encourage staff and governors with any such concerns to contact us through the helpline. Please note that the helpline is not intended for use emergency situations, such as a child being at immediate risk of harm or a security incident. In these situations normal procedures should be followed. It would be helpful, however, if schools could also report any significant 2 incidents to the department through the helpline, including where pupils are suspected of travelling to Syria, provided that parents – in the case of incidents involving pupils - and the police, if they are involved, are content. 

You may be aware from media reports that the Department is conducting a review of schools where we have evidence of links with people who may have travelled to Syria. The review is designed to learn lessons from schools’ experiences, and to gather information that will help government understand better the interaction between experiences at school and vulnerability to extremism and radicalisation – both those factors that may contribute to radicalisation and those that may not. Information from this review will be used to inform future work of the Group in supporting schools who may have concerns about their role in counter extremism, including their ability to tackle the risk of online radicalisation and extremist influences. 

The review is an internal piece of work designed to understand both how schools have responded to the decision of one or more of their pupils to travel to Syria and how the DfE can best support and help these schools as they continue to deal with the aftermath of those events. It is not intended for publication. The review is not seeking to commission Ofsted inspections of schools – in line with standard practice, the DfE would only request that Ofsted conduct an inspection in a school where there were specific concerns. 
We would welcome your co-operation with this review over the coming months, and your views on any schools which you think would be able to add valuable insights to the work, or who may have concerns in this area. This will allow us to gain further insight into the sorts of help and guidance that schools would find helpful. 

I should be grateful if you could disseminate this information locally to people you think may wish to be aware. If you would like to discuss any of the issues raised by this letter, please do not hesitate to contact me on the number above. 

I am copying this letter to Prevent leads in relevant areas and Police regional Prevent co-ordinators. 

Yours sincerely 

ROSEMARY PRATT 

DIRECTOR, DUE DILIGENCE AND COUNTER EXTREMISM GROUP[image: image1.png]
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